Dear Editor,
Thank you for the prompt review of our response to the referees’ comments.

We have made changes in response to the request for clearly separating
introduction, methods, results and discussion. Based on the comments of Referee
#2, and considering the changes we have already made, we understand that the
main remaining issue was that we briefly discuss our results in the results section.
This happens in the “Correlation of model drivers and outputs” and the “Relative
uncertainty of model predictions” sub-sections. In the newly revised document we
have moved any discussion text from these two results sub-sections to the
document’s discussion section. See P12 - L5 to P13 - L13 for where text was
removed and P17 - L24 to P18 - L17 for where text has been added/adjusted. We
hope these revisions are satisfactory but remain open to further editing the text if
that is considered necessary.

Kind regards,
The authors



